Minutes of a meeting of Oxhill Parish Council held on Tuesday 9th January at 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting, chaired by Grenville Moore was attended by Councillor, Duncan Harper, apologies were received from Sue Hunt and Derek Harbour. Councillor John Fielding, and Councillor Chris Williams Members for Kineton & Red Horse Division also attended.

<u>Minutes</u> – Minutes of the previous meeting were read, agreed and signed.

Matters arising

<u>Speeding radar</u>-. The speeding survey has been carried out, not results have been received to date.

<u>Footpath Bridge</u> – The hole in the bridge has been repaired, further works may need to be carried out to ensure the bridge is functional in the long term.

<u>Code of Conduct</u> – A decision was deferred until the next meeting.

<u>Planning</u> – Permission has been approved for: Change of use of exiting livery yard, Church Farm. Planning pending: Land adjacent to Oxbourne House and Applegrove.

Planning refused: Land off Church Lane.

Finance

<u>Precept</u> – An extraordinary meeting will be held on 20th January 2018 to determine this.

Any other Business

<u>Plot 3 Green Lane</u> – A letter has been sent to Stratford Planning department by a member of the community raising concerns about the development on Green Lane including the positioning of the new dwellings, boundaries and therefore the validity of the planning applications. A letter will be sent to the planning office in support of the matters raised, Councillor John Fielding will liaise with the appropriate people.

<u>Pot holes</u> – There have been reports of several pot holes around the village, the Pot hole hot line will be notified.

<u>Phone Box removal</u>- The appropriate department will be contacted to ascertain a date for the removal.

Report by Councillor John Fielding— A report was given by Councillor Fielding identifying that the Judicial review for the Hornton Hospital was unsuccessful therefore previously proposed changes will take place as planned. There will be an increase in the Council Tax for the new financial year, however, the large number of houses that have been built across the district has reduced the increase.

Report by Councillor Chris Williams – The review of the Children's Centres has been completed, saving from building and reviewing services will be made. The budget will be set on the 8th February when more details about the increases to Council Taxes will be available.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.55 pm. Date of the next meeting 13th March 8.00pm in the Village Hall.

Lis Stuart Parish Clerk